
 

 

 

 

CLARIFICATIONS ON BID 

CITY OF VICTOR – DESIGN AND BUILD WALLACE 

PARK GAZEBO 

 
In response to bidder questions, please review the following information prior to 

submitting your bids. 

 

1. Alternative construction materials (other than heavy timber construction) will 

be accepted as long as the final appearance of the structure is historical. 

2. We have not set a pre-bid walk through.  You are welcome to visit the site: 

Wallace Park is located at 201 W. Victor Avenue—on the NW corner of Victor 

Ave and 2nd Street. 

3. Please include in your bid the cost of dirt work (site grading and leveling).  The 

City may be able to complete some or all of that work as in-kind, if bids.  

4. We would like a 4” thick slab that matches the dimensions of the gazebo 

(approx.. 33’ X 33’). 

5. We would like to have one light fixture in the middle of the gazebo sufficient 

to light the entire area at dusk plus four outlets up high (for plugging in 

Christmas lights).  Light switch for overhead lighting should be at a height 

reached by a 5’ adult. 

6. The city will supply the picnic tables. 

7. Octagonal, square or rectangular construction will be accepted as long as it 

meets the historical details in conceptual design. 

8. The City would like a line item bid for the following three elements: 1)concrete 

slab; 2)electrical cost and 3) design/construction, delivery and installation. 

9. Power is available in both of the existing buildings (visitor’s center and public 

restroom) already located in the park. 

10. The City does not have a list of contractors or bid holders. 

11. The City is not requiring a bid bond, performance or payment bond.  

 

 

Thank you for your interest in this project. 

 

City of Victor 


